


                                     STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  December 24, 2014       
 
RE:  5711 College Road (permit application # 7200) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, Urban Forestry Manager,  
                     City of Key West 
 
An application was received for the conceptual approval of a landscape plan 
in association with a Major Development Plan to build a new SPCA Shelter 
Facility.   The property is part of the existing landfill property that is being 
redeveloped. 
 
An inspection of the site indicated that there are potentially 4 Washingtonian 
Palms within the area of the proposed development.  Two of these palms 
may be on adjacent property but the rear boundary marker was not clearly 
located during the site visit. 
 

 
 
Near entrance of area, looking toward the west at the proposed site.  



           
 
Standing in the center of the proposed development site looking to the west.  
 

 
 
Standing toward the rear of the proposed development site looking toward 
the east toward College Road. 
 

Are these two trees 
within the property 
boundaries? 

This Washingtonian 
Palm is within the 
proposed site. 



There are also some mahogany trees along College Road that might be 
within or close to the project area.  An accurate existing site plan showing 
the locations of the trees must be submitted prior to Final Landscape Plan 
approval.  These mahogany trees may need maintenance trimming. 
 

 
 
Standing within the proposed development area looking toward College 
Road and the proposed entrance area. 
 
    



  
 
Standing near College Road looking south at the existing tree area. 
 

  
 
View of same existing tree area from the other side (south looking north).  
 
Recommend approval of the Conceptual Landscape Plan with the condition 
that the locations of the trees be identified on a survey. 

Existing 
Mahogany 
trees 

Existing 
Washingtonian 
palm 
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